
WAC 296-17A-1104  Classification 1104.
1104-00 Auto or truck wrecking or dismantling

Applies to establishments engaged in salvaging, dismantling and 
parting out motorized vehicles, motorcycles, and aircraft. Parts may 
be removed and inventoried or removed when there is a special request 
for them. Afterwards, hulls are stripped and may be crushed. Opera-
tions contemplated by this classification includes removal of salable 
parts with the use of hand tools and discarding frames and bodies for 
future sale to scrap dealers and metal manufacturers. Any subsequent 
breaking up of stripped chassis and bodies with torches or shears to 
be sold as iron or steel scrap is also included within the scope of 
this classification as is the reconditioning of the yard's own autos 
and trucks for resale. In addition to the yard work, salvaged parts 
will be reconditioned or repaired and sold over the counter. New parts 
may also be sold. A dismantler may locate and obtain parts from anoth-
er yard for a customer. Dismantlers may haul cars and trucks to the 
yard by tow truck, flatbed, or multicar carrier or the owner may bring 
the vehicle to the yard. Tow truck operations related to the hauling 
of vehicles purchased by the wrecking yard for sale by the yard are 
included within the scope of this classification.

This classification excludes establishments engaged in tow truck 
services to the public which are to be reported separately in classi-
fication 1109, and establishments engaged in salvaging, collecting, 
sorting and reducing scrap metal which are to be reported separately 
in classification 0604.
[WSR 07-01-014, recodified as § 296-17A-1104, filed 12/8/06, effective 
12/8/06. Statutory Authority: RCW 51.16.035. WSR 98-18-042, § 
296-17-53801, filed 8/28/98, effective 10/1/98; WSR 85-24-032 (Order 
85-33), § 296-17-53801, filed 11/27/85, effective 1/1/86; WSR 
85-06-026 (Order 85-7), § 296-17-53801, filed 2/28/85, effective 
4/1/85; WSR 83-24-017 (Order 83-36), § 296-17-53801, filed 11/30/83, 
effective 1/1/84; WSR 82-24-047 (Order 82-38), § 296-17-53801, filed 
11/29/82, effective 1/1/83.]
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